
 

 
COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA 

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 
400 North Street, Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17120 

 
 
 
 
 
 

IN REPLY PLEASE 
REFER TO OUR FILE 

     April 8, 2022 
 
 
Via Email and eService 
 
TO ALL PARTIES OF RECORD: 
 
 
 
   RE:  Application of Aqua Pennsylvania Wastewater, Inc. - DELCORA 

Docket Number: A-2019-3015173 
 
 

Please find under cover of this Secretarial Letter, a communication received by the Secretary’s 
Bureau on April 7, 2022, regarding the above captioned proceeding.  The letter was received and 
delivered to the Secretary by the Pennsylvania Department of Community and Economic Development 
(DCED) acting as a “Receiver” for the City of Chester, Pennsylvania.   

 
Since this matter is a contested proceeding and currently pending before the Pennsylvania Public 

Utility Commission, the letter constitutes an ex-parte communication as defined by 66 Pa. C.S. Section 
334(c).  Therefore, to cure any due process concerns, the communication and this Secretarial Letter are 
being placed upon the record in the docketed proceeding, published to the Commission’s website at the 
above docket number, and served to all Parties of Record listed for this proceeding.  
 
     Sincerely,  
 
 
 
     Rosemary Chiavetta 
     Secretary of the Commission 
 
 
Enclosure/Attachment 
 
CC:  All Parties of Record to Docket Number A-2019-3015173 
 
 Office of Administrative Law Judge 
 PUC Office of Special Assistants 
 PUC Bureau of Technical Utility Services 
  

Mayor Thaddeus Kirkland, City of Chester 
 Ronald Starr, Chief of Staff, City of Chester 
 1 Fourth Street 
 Chester, Pennsylvania 19013 (Served by first class mail) 
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